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	North East Basketball Association (NEBA)

www.northeastbasketball.com

neba5@shaw.ca

fax/phone: 780-473-2895




Content to go over with Parents and Players at your Parents Meeting 
The executive would like to thank you for registering and participating in the NEBA program. This newsletter is meant to update both players and parents on the next few months of activities for the North East Basketball Association.

Introduction
Please introduce yourself and any assistant coach you currently have to the parents and players, indicating your basketball experience.

Team Rules:

Please provide the coach’s basic rules, time to show up for practices and games, the need to be out of the gyms on time for next practices. 
Gymnasiums Rules

Players, parents and spectators - consistent with most school policies, we require you to take off your outside shoes when you are entering the front door of the school or a gym. All players must have inside running shoes with non marking soles to participate.  Parents and spectators can either wear socks or bring inside shoe.  The only beverage or food allowed in the gyms is water.  Please leave your coffee cups, other drinks, and food outside the facility.  Any violations of these rules can result in the permanent loss of the gym facility which means no more Youth Basketball program.  Parents, if you bring additional family members to the gym, they must remain in the gym.  They are not permitted in the hallways or other areas of the school.  These rules apply to the Saville Sports Centre as well.  Please be respectful of games occurring on other courts and report to the court your game has been assigned. 
No adult other than a coach or the referees may be on the main court of the gym or at the player bench areas once the game commences.

Fair Play

The rules of fair play will provided to you and can also be found on the EYBA website (www.edmontonyouthbasketball.com).  All parents and participants must honor this agreement.

EYBA says every player must play in each quarter of the game.

Parent or Coach Concerns
Please wait for a 24-hour period after a game or practice before approaching the coach or parent with your concern. If you cannot resolve the matter after a discussion, please bring to the Executive Director who will get assistance from the board on the matter.  
Team Managers (each team suggested that they have one)
All NEBA teams are required to have a team manager.  The Team Manager will assist our coaches, so that they can concentrate on coaching. The Team Manager would look after things such as: assist in the preparation of game sheets, getting other parents to work the clock or keep score at games, reporting scores to EYBA, and attend NEBA meetings with the coaching staff.  Parents, we would ask that you assist your team by taking on this opportunity.
Uniform and Equipment parent (each team requires one)

Each team is required to have a uniform parent who will be responsible to take jerseys home at the end of each game. A suggestion is that the parent washes the jerseys and brings them to the coach at the next practice or game.  This volunteer will also be responsible to help the coach with team equipment, including its return at the end of the season.
Parent Commitments – 
Parents should receive a phone call or an email to remind them of their bingo or other volunteer commitment. If you do not receive a reminder, it is still your responsibility to show up for the commitment.  Do not expect or assume NEBA will find a replacement for you. Your deposit cheque or credit card hold will be cashed if you do not honor your commitment.  If you wish to change a date for your commitment, it is the parents responsibility to find a replacement worker, or someone to exchange dates with. 
Please remember that our casino and bingo are what keeps our program affordable for all participants and the parental expectation is the same for all parents of children in the program.
Clothing
NEBA clothing items are sold yearly. This clothing will be available for order at picture day October 5,2019.
When do we play?
Games schedules will be posted at www.edmontonyouthbasketball.com. The basketball season is broken down into rounds. The first round consists of 4 to 5 games and teams are placed in a pool. After the first round of games the pools are shuffled so the competition is much closer. Teams will be seeded one more time, and then playoffs will occur.  Season runs late September to mid-March.  . Practices will start based on gym availability the week of September 28,2019. Games are held on Saturdays for community teams, and Tuesday or Wednesday evenings for the competitive teams (A and B division).
Note: U11 will play mini games in the first round - they will play ½ game, then have a break, then play a second ½ game in order to provide a total of 10 games rather than 5. Parents will be asked to vacate the gym between their games so other teams’ parents can sit in the gym to watch.

Provincials March 13-15, 2020
We have not received clarification on this yet.  Information to provided as it becomes available
Emails and website
Email has proven to be a fast and efficient method of getting information to a large number of people. Please give a parent email to your coach so that you can be kept informed. The NEBA executive will be using emails and the NEBA website www.northeastbasketball.com to keep you up to date.
Wind Up Event

NEBA will be holding a wind-up event for our players on March 15, 2020.  More details and tickets will follow at a later date.  This event includes an open gym, prizes and lunch served. 

Pandas and Bears Night Out dates to be announced 
Coaches will be provided tickets via online ticketing this season. All players are welcome to attend. 

	
	


